TO: TACIR Commission Members

FROM: Harry A. Green

Executive Director

DATE: September 17, 2009

SUBJECT: Public Chapter 470, Acts of 2009, re Tennessee One-call Service

We have now reviewed the original legislation and the hearings leading to passage of the public chapter assigning a study of Tennessee’s “one-call” service to the Commission. The hearings in the Senate and House make clear that this is going to be a big project. We see the need for

► review of current law and proposed legislative changes (the original 17-

 page bill, attached),

► review of reports from the Comptroller’s office, including the performance

    audit issued in the fall of 2007,

► review of related federal law and reports,

► review of other states’ legislation, rules and similar agencies,

► interviews with the executive director of the Tennessee Regulatory

    Authority, as well as the director of the Tennessee One-call Service, and

► participation in this process by a whole host of stakeholders, including

    hearings before the commission.

The original bill included the following stakeholders as members of the proposed

advisory committee that would recommend penalties to the TRA:

► the Tennessee department of transportation

► telecommunications companies

► excavators

► electric cooperatives

► municipal electric providers

► utility districts

► cable television companies

► county highway commissions

► utility locators

► municipal water and wastewater departments

► local gas distribution companies

► liquid petroleum and gas pipeline companies

► Tennessee one-call service

► the authority

Given this list and the long list of items in the work program approved at the June/July meeting of the Commission—including several other legislative studies (see attached pages from the work program)—it is my judgment that we do not have the resources or the time necessary to study adequately the issues raised by the proposed legislation before the statutory deadline of January 29, 2010.

Clearly, these issues warrant a thorough assessment and airing before any recommendations are made, and we would want to build a consensus around them. I do not believe there is time between now and January 2010 to bring recommendations to the Commission and allow time for the stakeholders to present their own concerns and recommendations to the members so that we could issue a solid report to the General Assembly
